Town of Derry, NH Derry Energy & Environmental Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes December 19, 2016

Attendees: Maureen Reno, Chris Cox, Tom Cardon, Tom Anthony Marciano, Marc Flattes (via phone), Josh Bourdon

- 1. Call to order 7:07 pm by Maureen Reno
- a. Motion to accept March 21, 2016 minutes made by Marius, second by Maureen, all in favor.
- 2. Chairman's Report
 - A. Councilor Morgan in favor of solar projects at Vets Hall and Don Ball park. He is also in favor of solar projects for schools.
 - B. Solar Up has another solar project presentation by New Watt in January. No firm date yet.
 - C. Other solar installers that were not associated with Solar Up Chester-Derry had problems with leases and negative publicity. We discussed a list of hurdles to be prepared for in case there were questions at the January meeting.

No update on Hood Middle School solar education program.

Discussed new solar projects for town and school properties.

Net Zero will be having a meeting with Pinkerton on January 19th at Pinkerton. The solar installer will be there. Information on buildings will be turned over to the installer's for savings analysis. There is no need for EEAC input now.

Continued discussion on solar projects for Derry.

Next meeting will be January 23, 2017.

Motion to adjourn made by Tom Cardon at 8:20 and seconded by Marc Flattes. Passed unanimously.

Minute taken by Tom Cardon